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Faculty Updates 

Dr. Holley Belch 
 

Greetings from Western PA.  
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Dr. John Wesley Lowery 
  

 Greetings from western Pennsylvania where spring is in the air and flowers have been 

blooming for several weeks. The snow blower that I used so frequently a winter ago just 

gathered dust this year in my garage. I think my daughter, Margaret, who is now 8 missed the 

snow more than her parents combined. 

 This has been another busy semester for me at IUP. I am teaching Assessment and 

Evaluation along with Practicum. I continue to coordinate the SAHE Comprehensive Exam, which 

has gone smoothly. We have also been engaged in our five year academic program review and I 

have chaired that project this year. I have also been active on campus this year working with the 

Code of Student Conduct Review and as the chair of the IUP-APSCUF Nominations & Elections 

Committee.  

 The spring semester is always made more hectic by conference travel, presentations, and 

consulting. I attended and made multiple presentations at the ASCA Conference in Florida and the NASPA Conference in Phoenix. I 

began working with the NASPA Faculty Fellows last year and will serve as the Chair-Elect this coming year which added to an already 

crowded conference agenda. I have also had two opportunities to present the Clery Act Training Seminar created by Security on 

Campus with colleagues from around the country at UNLV and UMSL in recent months. I have been involved in consulting projects 

with EDMC and LSU in Baton Rouge. A benefit of all this travel is the opportunity to meet IUP alumni from around the country and to 

help promote the SAHE program. My upcoming professional activities will include the ASCA Donald D. Gehring Academy for Student 

Conduct Administration in July at the University of Louisville. 

 Please do not hesitate to call me [(723) 357-4535] at or e-mail me [john.lowery@iup.edu], if you have any questions or I can 

assist you any way. 

 

SAHE Visitation & Graduate Assistantship Interview Weekend 
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IUP SAHE Alumni & Friends Reception at ACPA 
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Alumna Co-Authors Book About the Lives of  LGBT Youth 
Submitted by Annemarie Vaccaro (’96) 

Safe Spaces: Making Schools and Communities Welcoming to LGBT Youth, by Annemarie Vaccaro 

(’96), Gerri August, and Megan Kennedy, is the first book to look at the lives of LGBT youth of all ages, from 

kindergarten through college. Drawing on the personal stories of students, family, educators, and 

community members, the authors not only chronicle the struggles of LGBT youth, but also describe models 

of inclusive school and community environments.  The authors address the full range of experiences of LGBT 

youth - in and out of the classroom, at home and in the community, and in personal interactions with allies 

and antagonists. They also reveal how these young people, their friends and families, teachers, and 

dedicated allies stem the tide of LGBT exclusion. 

Most importantly

http://www.safespacesbook.com/index.html
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Why Should I Be on LinkedIn? 

Written by Valerie Sutton (‘96), Submitted by Gerald Tang (‘08) 

 The ever evolving landscape of social media can be overwhelming and there is so much written about it as it relates to job 

http://www.linkedin.com/today/higher_education
http://blog.linkedin.com/2012/03/08/economic-report/
http://www.linkedin.com/redirect?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww%2Eiup%2Eedu%2Fsahe%2F&urlhash=IwK-
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http://www.linkedin.com/college
http://mashable.com/how-to/
http://learn.linkedin.com/profiles/overview/
http://learn.linkedin.com/groups/
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Professional Updates (Continued) 
 

Jacob Harper ('07) was promoted to Director of Student Relations and Conduct at the University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown in 
December of 2011. 

John Mayo ('08) will be transitioning to Area Coordinator for Non-Traditional Housing at Western New England University in 
Springfield, MA as of July 1, 2012. 

Kellie (Perkowsky) McKinney ('06) works at Rowan University in Glassboro NJ as the Assistant Director for Administrative Services 
with the Office of Residential Learning and University Housing.  She also works as an adjunct faculty member with the Mathematics 
Department at The College of New Jersey.  

Jan Mellon ('01) has accepted the registrar position at the Penn State World Campus. 
 
Erin (Perna) Mullen ('11) is working at Penn State, University Park as a Coordinator of Experiential Learning & Career Services. 

Kelly Ogiba ('11) is working as the Assistant Director of MBA Admissions at Tepper School of Business, Carnegie Mellon University as 
of February 2012.  

Megan Stahl ('11) recently accepted a position as Master's Level School Based Treatment Specialist at The Open Door in Indiana 
County. Megan was previously employed as a Drug and Alcohol Counselor in Pittsburgh and continues to work as a photographer.  

Becky Verzinski, Ed.D. ('94 MA and '92 BA) accepted the position as Assistant Vice President for Assessment at Bowie State 
University, Bowie, MD where she is responsible for the assessment of academic programs as of January 2012. 
 

Personal Updates 

Faina Bukher ('08) and her fiancé bought a house in Barrington, NH.  

Jacob Harper ('07) and his wife welcomed their daughter, Ava Ann Harper, born on December 8, 2011. 

Kellie (Perkowsky) McKinney ('06)  married Ryan McKinney on October 7, 2011 in North Wales PA. Kellie, her husband, and their 3 
year old son reside in Holland, PA. 

Mary (Miller) Meyer ('08) and her husband are expecting their first child in early July 2012. 

Erin (Perna) Mullen ('11) married Chuck Mullen, IUP alumnus, on June 17, 2011. 

Ian Reynolds ('10) and Tracey Fagan are engaged to be married on July 1st, 2012. 
 
Matthew G. Shaffer ('03) and his wife, Katie, welcomed their first child (Margaret Diane Shaffer) on March 7, 2012.  Baby “Meg” 
parents’ are doing well and enjoying being first time parents. 

Tracy (Stih) Stockard ('99) 
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